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DATE: January 10, 2017 

 

FROM: Gary E. Petersen, C.A.E.                                           

 Public Works Director 

 

THRU: Frank Aguayo, P.E. 

 Acting City Engineer 

 

BY: Marco A. Becerra, Construction Inspector 

 

SUBJECT: 2015 ADA PEDESTRIAN RAMPS AND STREET LIGHT IMPROVEMENTS 

PROJECT NO. 9438     

                       

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council approve a resolution accepting the 2015 ADA Ramps and Street 

Light Improvements, Project No. 9438, for maintenance and responsibility.  

DISCUSSION: 

On July 7, 2015, Council awarded 2015 ADA Pedestrian Ramps and Street Light Improvements, Project 

No. 9438, to Norcal Contractor, for the amount of $136,663.41. The project called for Norcal to construct 

new ADA compliant pedestrian access ramps and install new street lights to properly light the crosswalks 

for pedestrian safety at the following intersections: Crestview Street and Kittery Street; Granada Avenue 

and East Laurel Drive; Tapadero Street and East Laurel Drive; and Lamar Street and North Main Street.   

One Contract Change Order was issued in the amount of $986.60 to balance in-place quantities, thereby 

bringing the total project contract amount to $137,650.01, 0.7% over the award amount. 

 

The project is now complete and the construction methods and materials met the project plan and 

specification requirements.  

ISSUE: 

Shall City Council approve a resolution accepting the 2015 ADA Ramps and Street Light Improvements, 

Project No. 9438, for maintenance and responsibility? 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

This project was funded with $225,000.00 of Gas Tax funds.  To date $198,160.00 has been spent and 

encumbered on engineering, inspection, construction, and administration leaving an unencumbered 

balance of $26,840.00 
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TIME CONSIDERATIONS: 

The acceptance of this project will relieve Norcal Contractor of any further maintenance and 

responsibility.    

ALTERNATIVES/IMPLICATIONS: 

Council may choose to not accept this project. This is not recommended since this project was 

constructed in accordance with approved plans and specifications  

CITY COUNCIL GOALS: 

The 2015 ADA Pedestrian Access Ramp and Street Light Improvements Project addresses the current 

City Council Goals of Excellent Infrastructure; Safe, Livable Community; and Quality of Life.         

CONCLUSIONS: 

At its meeting on January 10, 2017, City Council is requested to approve a resolution accepting the 2015 

ADA Pedestrian Access Ramp and Street Light Improvements, Project No. 9438 for maintenance and 

responsibility. 
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